Position of Bank BGŻ BNP Paribas S.A. 

1. The Bank's Management Board does not agree with the charge that the Bank fails to observe the European Social Card: Employment Management because it has failed to implement a voluntary redundancy programme addressed to all employees of the Bank. 

In order to mitigate social effects of the restructuring measures, necessary to build a new, efficient organisation, two voluntary redundancy programmes have been addressed to those employees whose job positions are to be suppressed and who meet the relevant age criteria. The criteria have been suggested in such a manner which would soften job loss effects for people who may have the greatest difficulties on the job market and as a consequence be exposed to unemployment, or who, due to their age (maximum four years left to reaching retirement age entitlement) do not want to undertake any new challenges any more. Employees who decide to use the programmes, will receive an additional compensation when leaving the Bank. The first programme is addressed to women aged 50 or older and men aged 55 or older, who have not reached the protected age yet, while the other programme is addressed to people of the protected age. 

A different age limit for women and men is not at all a manifestation of any discrimination but it simply reflects the different retirement age limit provided in the legislation for women and men. With a certain simplification, a mirror regulation was applied in the Bank, which refers to the proportional model of the statutory retirement age of women and men.
2. The Bank's Management Board does not agree with the charge that the Bank has not initiated any measures to reduce the collective redundancies and that it shows an insufficient care in the management of its human resources.
The collective redundancies have been carried out in the Bank since 1 May 2015. The maximum redundancy scale, detailed conditions and rules of conduct in this difficult process have been agreed with trade unions operating in both merging Banks. Furthermore, selection criteria regarding employees to be laid off have been determined.
Guided by the provisions of the European Social Card. Employment Management, certain activities were undertaken already in 2014 to limit the size of collective redundancies.
An internal job market has been created for Employees of both Banks. As employees could apply for positions selected by themselves in both Banks, in numerous areas experienced staff was successfully acquired and new development options could be created for Employees at risk of losing their existing positions. With the start of the collective redundancies process, the internal job market has been used also for the needs of the Mobility Centre created, through which employees covered by collective redundancies received support in looking for employment in other areas of the Bank or its offices in other locations.
3. The restructuring of the network of both own and franchise branches, is a natural consequence of the integration of both banks. Detailed economic and financial analyses have been made to work out an optimum model leading to increasing efficiency of the operations of the integrated Bank.
